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The Associated Press 

ANNAPOLIS, Md., Nov. 17, 2008 ð More than 

100 retired generals and admirals called 

Monday for repeal of the military's "don't 

ask, don't tell" policy on gays so they can 

serve openly, according to a statement 

obtained by The Associated Press. 

The move by the military veterans 

confronts the incoming administration of 

President-elect Barack Obama with a 

thorny political and cultural issue that 

dogged former President Bill Clinton 

early in his administration. 

"As is the case with Great Britain, 

Israel, and other nations that allow gays 

and lesbians to serve openly, our service 

members are professionals who are able 

to work together effectively despite dif-

ferences in race, gender, religion, and 

sexuality," the officers wrote. 

While Obama has expressed support 

for repeal, he said during the presidential 

campaign that he would not do so on his 

own ð an indication that he would tread 

carefully to prevent the issue from be-

coming a drag on his agenda. Obama said 

he would instead work with military lead-

ers to build consensus on removing the 

ban on openly gay service members. 

"Although I have consistently said I 

would repeal 'don't ask, don't tell,' I be-

lieve that the way to do it is make sure 

that we are working through a process, 

getting the Joint Chiefs of Staff clear in 

terms of what our priorities are going to 

be," Obama said in a September interview 

with the Philadelphia Gay News. 

Tommy Vietor, a spokesman for 

Obama's transition team, declined com-

ment. 

Flash point for Clinton 

(Continued on page 5) 

Commanderôs Corner 

also the time of year to remind all of us 

about the inherent strong feelings that 

many of us feel whether 

they are positive or nega-

tive about the holi-

days.  Let's also make a 

point to check in on a fel-

low Veteran to make sure 

their spirits are full of joy 

and hope for a positive 

change in our country and 

the world.  A place we 

hope to leave behind for 

the next generation of citi-

zens and service mem-

bers!  It is possible to make 

a difference and please 

forgive the overuse of 

these words that have in-

spired me so recently; "We can"! and we 

will!  

 

Happy Holidays to one and all.  Take 

some time to tell your friends, family and 

fellow Veterans, "I Love You" and how 

much they mean to YOU! 

Admirals, generals: Let gays serve openly  
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The holidays are approaching and 

despite all the chaos in the world, the fi-

nancial crisis as well as our 

divided nation about the 

local, national and world 

issues, we will celebrate the 

holidays.  Congress noted 

last year that 1 out of 4 Vet-

erans are homeless on a na-

tional level.  Here in the SF 

Bay Area, Congress also 

reported that 2 out of every 4 

Veterans are  home-

less.  Whether it is our cli-

mate, social policies or even 

the attractions that lure tour-

ists to us, we have the largest 

number of homeless Veter-

ans.  If you have the oppor-

tunity to help a homeless Veteran, make it 

a today and tomorrow commitment to 

help them to put themselves back into a 

lifestyle they deserve.  If each of us 

"adopted" one Veteran and made them 

our cause, imagine the impact from just 

our Post!  Something to think about.  It is 
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ÎÎÎ Minutes for Monthly Meeting of 20 November 2008 ÎÎÎ 

ceive this yearly contribution to respond, 

but the Commander wants whoever it is 

who sends this gift to know that we are 

exceedingly grateful for their generosity. 

On the 6th of November we received a 

transfer back to our Wells Fargo Ac-

count of $10, 061.27. This represents the 

amount of the CD we had with ING Di-

rect, plus interest. At this point it is not 

known why the money was transferred 

back to Wells Fargo, but John is looking 

into the matter. The money was tempo-

rarily transferred from our checking ac-

count to our savings account so it would 

earn interest until we decide what to do 

with the money.  

§A motion was made to accept the fi-

nance report as given and to be amended 

for the newsletter when final figures are 

in. The motion was seconded and passed. 

§The Commander reminded everyone 

that they were invited to the Swords to 

Plowshares dinner being held a this time 

in the Green Room of the Veterans' War 

Memorial Building. 

§The Commander called on Judge Advo-

cate Arch Wilson. Arch advised that in 

October he resigned as the Delegate to 

the War Memorial Commission to be 

The fight goes oné 
Join us  

American Legion Post 448  
 

415-431-1413  
or  

info@post448.org  
http://www.post448.org  

Resistance is not futile! 

§Commander John Forrett called the 

meeting of 20 November 2008 to order 

at 1905 hrs.  

§Assembled membership were called to 

attention and the Colors were presented 

by Jim McConnell. The POW/MIA 

Chair was acknowledged and the Post 

remained standing for the Pledge of Alle-

giance.  

§At this time the Commander introduced 

new member Recia Ann Young who 

transferred to the Post from Post 1000. 

§It was asked it there were any questions 

or correction concerning the minutes for 

the month of October as published in the 

November Newsletter. A motion was 

made to wave the reading of the minutes 

and to accept them as published. The 

motion was seconded and approved. 

§The 1st Vice Commander was absent 

and the 2nd Vice Commander had noth-

ing to report. The 3rd Vice Commander 

was also absent.  

§Tony Benfield, Post Adjutant and Act-

ing Finance Officer, is still in the hospi-

tal and Commander Forrett stepped in to 

give his reports.  

§The Commander reported that as of 14 

November, the paid membership stood at 

207 members. This puts us at 77% of our 

membership goal. John said that if we 

achieve 100% of our goal, we will be the 

largest post in District 8. John also re-

ported that the transfers from Post 1000 

were now being distributed equitably 

between all the post in District 8. This 

should strengthen  our position in the 

district.  

§The Commander then gave a brevetted 

version of Finance Report, due to Tonyôs 

illness. A summary of the Post accounts 

is posted elsewhere in this newsletter. 

John did indicate that one account, ING 

Direct, has been closed by ING and all 

funds and accrued interest has been 

transferred back to our Wells Fargo ac-

count. We received and deposited ap-

proximately $1,000.00 from Bingo re-

ceipts from 19 November and another 

$500.00 which was a gift from Energy 

92.7 Hero Award. We are also now listed 

on their site under charitable organiza-

tions. The balance of deposit were from 

dues. There was also a $25.00 deposit 

with is a yearly gift we receive from an 

unknown member or friend. We never 

get sufficient information when we re-

POST FINANCIAL REPORT 
Post 448 Balance SheetðAs of 25 November 2008 

Account Balance 

Assets   

Cash and Bank Accounts  

  Wells Fargo Checking Acctð9136 $2,829.22  

  Wells Fargo Savings Acctð4206 $10,700.16  

  Wachovia CD $12,458.90  

  ING Direct CD (Account closed) $.00 

  Wells Fargo CD $10,099.61  

 TOTAL Bank Accounts $36,087.89  

 TOTAL ASSETS $36,087.89  
Liabilities: Other Liabilities   

448  Legal Fund $12,426.00 

Commander Bus Fund 261.00 

Flag Fund 546.00 

Sal Fund 394.00 

Sunshine Fund 368.00 

Total Other Liabilities  13,995.00 

Overall Total $36,087.89  

mailto:info@post448.org
http://www.post448.org/
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replaced by John Forrett. Arch will act as 

the alternate when needed. Arch felt that 

John Forrett could more effectively deal 

with Michael Gerald, who is the new 

Chairman of the Commission, as well as 

Commander of Post 911 and District 8. 

Arch mentioned that a trustee meeting 

was held today and an attempt is being 

made for an addition to the back of the 

Opera House and Veterans' War Memo-

rial Building that would in effect wipe 

out assigned parking for the posts. He 

said he would send a letter to the Trus-

tees reminding them that they have an 

obligation to replace Veteran parking. 

He reminded everyone that the trustees 

and other on the Fine Arts Commission 

have parking spaces that are rarely used 

and the Veterans have priority. In the 

Commissionôs October meeting, Swords 

to Plowshares was granted use of Room 

212 to establish a permanent veterans job 

placement program and this would re-

quire some alterations to the room to 

accommodate private interviews. The 

Trustees have sent the matter to the City 

Attorney to determine if this was a legal 

use of space. Swords to Plowshares des-

perately needs this space for worthwhile 

work and Arch said that it appears that 

we will have to fight for this use of the 

building. Again the trustees are favoring 

the Fine Arts people without give con-

sideration to the veterans and their needs, 

even though the Veterans should have 

priority.  

§At this point the Commander apolo-

gized for not earlier introducing a guest 

in the person of John Caldera, Com-

mander of American Legion Post 315 

and a Commissioner with the Cityôs Vet-

eransô Affairs Commission. 

§Sergeant-At-Arms Jim McConnell 

thanked those who participated in the 

Veteransô Day Parade and expressed his 

disappointment at the number of parade 

viewers as opposed to those who showed 

up for the Pride Parade in June. It was 

estimated that there were approximately 

5,000 attendees as opposed to the 

1,000,000 plus who attended the Pride 

Parade. Jim acknowledged his and 

Morningstarôs participation in the ñNo 

on 8ò rallies (failing of course to mention 

the presence of he who shall remain 

nameless). Jim reiterated that we have a 

great need for volunteers for bingo 

nights as well as the upcoming dinner in 

December. (Legionnaires may submit 

their names to help out either be sending 

an email to info@post448.org or filling 

out the form on the Post website at 

www.post448.org.) 

§Service Officer Robert Potter had no 

report other than to remind those of Tony 

Benfieldôs stay at the VA Hospital and to 

encourage everyone to pay a visit to 

Tony while in the hospital. 

§Chaplain Paul Goercke rose to deliver 

his usual mini-sermon.  

§ Commander Forrett then recognized 

the Womenôs Commander, Nina Kaiser, 

who advised that there was a letter pre-

sented by retired flag officers to reverse 

ñDonôt Ask. Donôt Tell.ò 

§Morningstar Vancil was announced 

who reported on the Gay Task Force and 

her efforts to secure accommodations for 

the meeting to be held in January 2009. 

§  Commander Forrett then delivered the 

Commanderôs Report, beginning with a 

promise to be brief. He mentioned that 

originally we were to have a town hall 

meeting in the building right after the 

general meeting. It was initially organ-

ized by the Sisters and was to involve 

ñNo on 8ò activists, people from the 

LGBT Center, some pro-bono attorneys, 

etc., in an attempt to consolidate efforts 

on several fronts, rather than have frag-

mented leadership, particularly in the 

ñNo on 8ò fight. The meeting grew in 

such proportions that management ob-

jected to having such a large affair with 

out proper security and safeguards. A 

better plan has now been formulated to 

have the meeting in Herbst Theater with 

committees being able to meet in second 

floor rooms. More information will come 

on this matter when available. 

§The War Memorial Commission and 

District 8 meeting are now being held 

back to back. It was agreed that the War 

Memorial Commission meeting would 

be held to 60 minutes and any extended 

talks would be held in committee in 

separate rooms to alleviate the logjams 

experienced in the past.  In discussions 

with the new Chair, it was learned that 

the veterans would not lose the Veterans' 

War Memorial Building  after retrofit, 

but would have to fight for everything 

else that would normally be ours by 

right. Bingo was a better success last 

night, but there are still some tensions 

between the Sisters and the Post and a 

meeting of the two boards is planned 

after Thanksgiving to get the two sides 

together. We are still having a problem 

with the Sisters listing the Bingos as 

being sponsored by the Post.  

§Commander Forrett read several pieces 

of correspondences. The first was from 

Energy 92.7 which informed the Post 

that they had been selected for their 

weekly Spotlight Heroes award for that 

individual or group that significantly 

contributes to the betterment of the Com-

munity.  Along with this letter of recog-

nition was a check for $500.00 made out 

to the Post. The second letter came from 

the Department of Veterans Affairs 

Medical Center and was addressed to us. 

The letter thanks Post 448, on behalf of 

the staff and patients at Fort Miley Medi-

cal Center for the 65 bags of clothes and 

personal needs which were distributed to 

veterans in the Mental Health wards at 

the hospital. The letter went on to say 

how much our help was appreciated and 

how much our assistance would improve 

the care given at the Fort Miley Medical 

Center. 

§At this time the meeting was opened up 

to the floor for new business. Ernie 

Gaudreau mentioned the 20th Anniver-

sary of the dedication of the California 

Vietnam Veterans Memorial in Sacra-

mento wich is being held between the 

10th-14th of December. Please see no-

tice on page 6 in this newsletter for 

events and schedules. Arch mentioned 

Ken Devon and called for members to 

join in a demonstration in Oakland for 

the ñNo on 8ò fight.  

§Commander John Caldera was intro-

duced and brought greetings from Post 

315 and Veterans for Peace. He extended 

an invitation to all to attend their Holiday 

Party on 9 December, 6:00PM, Room 

223.  

§A mention was made of the Leonard 

Matlovich plaque dedication for which 

Post 448 was to act as Color Guard. Re-

grettably there were conflicts with ñNo 

on 8ò protests. 

§At this time the Commander advised 

that we had a room reserved for the Cole 

Voce show. It was reminded that we 

should sell tickets for the show at our 

Holiday Dinner.  

§The newsletter for December has to be 

ready to go ahead of time due to vacation 

scheduling of our folding committee. 

§The raffle was held. John Caldera won 

two tickets for the Gay Menôs Chorusô 

30th Anniversary concert at Davies Hall 

on 1 December.  

§It was also decided that an impromptu 

Silent Auction would be held during our 

Holiday Dinner on 18 December. A table 

would be set up at the dinner and anyone 

(Continued on page 4) 

mailto:info@post448.org?subject=Volunteers
http://www.post448.org
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What: Disability Rights Advocates is 

conducting an investigation into the ac-

cessibility of VA hospitals and clinics 

around the country.   

Who: If you have a mobility disabil-

ity, a vision disability, a hearing disabil-

ity, and/or a Traumatic Brain Injury, we 

would like to hear about your experi-

ences. 

Why: You are entitled to full access 

to VA hospitals and clinics and reason-

able accommodations, whether or not 

your disability is service connected.  We 

want to make sure that you are able to 

access VA medical facilities and services. 

Architectural Barriers: Can you 

access VA hospitals and clinics?  This 

includes all physical access to buildings, 

including entrances, parking lots, eleva-

tors, restrooms, waiting rooms, exam or 

treatment rooms, laboratories and phar-

macies. 

Access to Medical Equipment: Can 

you independently access medical equip-

ment?  This includes exam tables, exam 

chairs, scales, diagnostic testing equip-

ment (such as x-ray machines, MRI ma-

chines,  CT scans or Pet Scans),  rehabili-

tation equipment, and other diagnostic 

treatment devices. 

Experiences with the Staff: Have the 

people staffing VA hospitals and clinics 

been able to respond to your needs as a 

person with a disability? This includes 

information about whether the staff was 

knowledgeable and helpful in responding 

to any obstacles you may have faced due 

to your disability, whether architectural, 

communication related, or otherwise.  

To set up at time to talk about your 

experiences at VA hospitals and/or clin-

ics, please email va.access-

@gdblegal.com, or call toll -free at 

800/332-6177 (or TTY at 510/665-8716).  

None of the information you provide us 

will be disclosed without your permis-

sion. 

DRA is one of the two law firms that 

is challenging the U.S. Department of 

Veterans Affairsô (VAôs) practices in fail-

ing to adequately treat veterans with post-

traumatic stress disorder (PTSD), and we 

also have a longstanding interest in ensur-

ing disabled individualsô equal access to 

medical care.  For more information 

a b o u t  D R A ,  p l e a s e  v i s i t 

www.dralegal.org  
{ z  

Civil War Heroines ð  

 

The War Between the States was also 

a war between brothers, cousins, friends 

and neighbors - and some of them were 

women. We know from certain military 

records, antique books, and lately some 

newer books, that women served as 

nurses, vivandiere, sutlers, and as Union 

and Confederate soldiers, and even spies. 

A vivandiere, by the way, is a French 

army term applied to women who pro-

vided food, provisions, and liqueurs to 

soldiers. For more about them please visit 

History of Vivandieres. Sutlers were ped-

dlers who sold goods to military units in 

the field. One woman served without pay 

as a physician, acted as a spy, and was a 

prisoner of war. 

Many stories have been written about 

unique Civil War women, including 

Sarah Emma Edmonds, alias Franklin 

Thompson. In Nurse and Spy in the Un-

ion Army, 1865, which is subtitled The 

Adventures and Experiences of a Woman 

in Hospitals, Camps, and Battle-Fields, 

the author chronicles her adventures and 

escapades as she gathers information and 

nurses the wounded. Some say that this 

book is a mix of fantasy and fiction. The 

original is in my personal collection and it 

is a delightful book to read. Historians 

have verified that Emma Edmonds, as 

Franklin Thompson, did serve in the units 

she mentioned at the times she said. 

Another fairly well known story is 

that of Jennie Hodgers who served and 

fought for three years as Albert Cashier. 

Her identity wasn't revealed until 1913.  

The trials and tribulations of Lt Harry 

T. Buford, Confederate Officer, later 

found to be Madam Loreta Velazquez, 

have also been recorded. Her book - 

"Loreta Janeta Velazquez The Woman in 

Battle: A Narrative of the Exploits, Ad-

ventures and Travels of Madame Loreta 

Janeta Velazquez, Otherwise Known as 

Lieutenant Harry T. Buford, Confederate 

States Army.ò  Richmond, VA: Dustin, 

Gilman & Co., 1876 has become contro-

versial and is much disputed by histori-

ans. 

And historical records verify the fact 

that over eighty women were either 

wounded or killed at various battles dur-

ing the Civil War. It is estimated that over 

400 women served in the Civil War on 

both sides, not counting the thousands 

who served as nurses.  

Perhaps the most poignant story about 

AMAZING WOMEN in WAR and PEACE  Veterans can now salute during 
national anthem  

Thursday, November 6, 2008 ð Veterans and 

active-duty servicemembers not in uni-

form can now render the hand salute dur-

ing the playing of our national anthem, 

thanks to changes in federal law that took 

effect this month. The legislative change 

was sponsored by Sen. Jim Inhofe, R-

Okla., an Army veteran, and included in 

the Defense Authorization Act of 2009. 

The new provision improves upon a 

little-known change in federal law last 

year that authorized veterans to render the 

hand salute during the raising, lowering 

or passing of the flag. But it did not ad-

dress salutes during the national anthem. 

Last year's provision also applied to 

members of the armed forces while not in 

uniform. 

The American Legion has opposed the 

saluting of the U.S. Flag when it is being 

raised, lowered or is in passing by those 

who are not in uniform. At its National 

Convention in Phoenix last August, the 

Legion passed a resolution against the 

practice, saying that it "causes confusion 

leading to breaches of flag etiquette with 

regard to proper conduct during the reci-

tation of the Pledge of Allegiance." 

Furthermore, the Legion is concerned 

that salutes from veterans and service-

members out of uniform will be imitated 

by the general public as the proper way to 

honor the U.S. Flag and/or national an-

them. In responding to numerous phone 

calls and e-mails on the issue, the Le-

gion's Americanism Commission offers 

this advice: "The law does allow veterans 

to render the right hand salute, but does 

not mandate it. If you feel uncomfortable 

in any situation where the flag is being 

raised, lowered or is passing in review, 

the traditional right hand over the heart - 

with the hat removed - is still a viable and 

very respectful alternative to the new 

law." 

Traditionally, members of veterans 

service organizations have rendered hand-

salutes during the national anthem, and at 

events involving the flag, while wearing 

their organization's official headgear. 

ATTENTION VETERANS WITH 

DISABILITIES  

who has an item for auction may bring it 

to the dinner that night.  

§ The Colors were retired, and the meet-

ing was adjourned by acclamation  at 

2012 hrs. 

(Continued from page 3) 

mailto:va.access@gdblegal.com
mailto:va.access@gdblegal.com
http://www.dralegal.org/
http://www.ehistory.com/uscw/features/articles/0005/vivandieres.cfm
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women in the Civil War is one told in the 

book Women in War , 1866, by Frank 

Moore. In 1863, at age 19, a woman 

known only as Emily, ran away from 

home and joined the drum corps of a 

Michigan Regiment. The regiment was 

sent to Tennessee and during the struggle 

for Chattanooga a mini-ball pierced the 

side of the young soldier. Her wound was 

fatal and her sex was disclosed. At first 

she refused to disclose her real name but 

as she lay dying she consented to dictate 

a telegram to her father in Brooklyn. For-

give your dying daughter. I have but a 

few moments to live. My native soil drinks 

my blood. I expected to deliver my coun-

try but the fates would not have it so. I am 

content to die. Pray forgive me...... Emily.  

"Major" Pauline Cushman claimed 

Confederate sympathy yet she actually 

spied for the Union, often as an actress. 

Her many adventures were capitalized 

upon by P.T. Barnum who advised her 

tours. 

 

Source: Women Veterans 

even people in the area of having com-

mands of ships and squadrons ð and they 

are much more tolerant, and they believe, 

as I do, that we have enough regulations 

on the books to enforce proper standards 

of human behavior," Larson said. 

The officers' statement points to data 

showing there are about 1 million gay and 

lesbian veterans in the United States, and 

about 65,000 gays and lesbians currently 

serving in the military. 

The military discharged about 12,340 

people between 1994 and 2007 for violat-

ing the "don't ask, don't tell" policy, ac-

cording to the Servicemembers Legal 

Defense Network, a military watchdog 

group. The number peaked in 2001 at 

1,273, but began dropping off sharply 

after the Sept. 11 attacks. 

Last year, 627 military personnel were 

discharged under the policy. 

Political observers say that even 

though the issue may not be as controver-

sial as it was when Clinton addressed it, 

it's impossible to forget what happened 

then. 

Larry Sabato, a political scientist at 

the University of Virginia, said Obama is 

unlikely to tackle the issue early on. Sa-

bato said he expects Obama to focus on 

economic recovery and avoid risking the 

spark of a distracting "brush fire" contro-

versy at the outset. 

"I can't imagine that he will do this 

right in the beginning, given the Clinton 

precedent," Sabato said. 

Aaron Belkin, who has studied the 

"don't ask, don't tell" policy as director of 

the Palm Center at the University of Cali-

fornia at Santa Barbara and organized the 

officers' statement, said how Obama ad-

dresses the issue will be the first test for 

the new president on gay rights. 

"Everyone is going to be interested to 

see how he responds," Belkin said. 

Copyright 2008 The Associated Press. 

All rights reserved.  
URL: http://www.msnbc.msn.com/id/27774058/ 

A small but enthusiastic group of Post 

448 Legionnaires, marched in the Veter-

ansô Day Parade, on Sunday, 9 Novem-

ber. This yearôs parade was organized by 

the Rotary Clubs of the Bay Area. 

The parade began at Market and Sec-

ond Street and proceeded to the reviewing 

stand at Civic Center Plaza in front of 

City Hall. Again, the parade was viewed 

by few San Franciscans, the rest seem to 

have forgotten the sacrifices made by our 

veterans in Americaôs defense of Free-

dom. In spite of the mixed Rotary/

Veterans contingents, viewers gave all 

Veteran and military units a warm wel-

come, especially the active units who 

have served in Iraq, despite the Bay Areas 

(Continued on page 7) 

Post members at Veterans Day Parade. Left to right: Rod Bagarino, Jim 

McConnell, John Forrett, State Senator-Elect Mark Leno, Robert Potter, 

Morningstar Vancil, and Art Wilson.  

Left to right, Kai Azada, John Forrett, Rod Bagarino, Arch 

Wilson, Robert Potter, Morningstar Vancil, and Jim McConnell. 

The issue of gays in the military became a 

flash point early in the Clinton admini-

stration as Clinton tried to fulfill a cam-

paign promise to end the military's ban on 

gays. His efforts created the current com-

promise policy ð ending the ban but pro-

hibiting active-duty service members 

from openly acknowledging they are gay. 

But it came at a political cost. The 

resulting debate divided service members 

and veterans, put Democrats on the defen-

sive and provided cannon fodder for so-

cial conservatives and Republican critics 

who questioned Clinton's patriotism and 

standing with the military. 

Retired Adm. Charles Larson, a four-

star admiral and two-time superintendent 

of the U.S. Naval Academy who signed 

the statement with 104 other retired admi-

rals and generals, said in an interview that 

he believed Clinton's approach was 

flawed because he rushed to change mili-

tary culture. 

Larson said he hoped Obama would 

take more time to work with the Penta-

gon. Joining Larson among the signato-

ries was Clifford Alexander, Army secre-

tary under former President Jimmy 

Carter. 

"There are a lot of issues they'll have 

to work out, and I think they'll have to 

prioritize," Larson said, noting that the 

new administration will immediately face 

combat-readiness issues and budget con-

cerns. "But I hope this would be one of 

the priority issues in the personnel area." 

The list of 104 former officers who 

signed the statement appears to signal 

growing support for resolving the status 

of gays in the military. Last year, 28 for-

mer generals and admirals signed a simi-

lar statement. 

Generational shift cited 

Larson, who has a gay daughter he 

says has broadened his thinking on the 

subject, believes a generational shift in 

attitudes toward homosexuality has cre-

ated a climate where a repeal is not only 

workable, but also an important step for 

keeping talented personnel in the military. 

"I know a lot of young people now ð 

(Continued from page 1) 

Post 448 Marches in Veterans 
Day Parade  

http://userpages.aug.com/captbarb/
http://www.msnbc.msn.com/id/27774058/
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*Post 448 sends itôs congratulations and 
best wishes to Army General Ann Dun-

woody, the US Militaryôs first woman of 

four star rank. A Dunwoody has served as 

an officer in every war since the Revolu-

tion. Her father, who retired as a Briga-

dier, was present to see his daughter re-

ceive her fourth staré 

*FIXED ! Visiting Commander John 

Caldera, Post 315, won this months raf-

fle at the General Post Meeting. The 

Prize, two tickets to the Gay Menôs Cho-

rusô 30th Anniversary Concert at Davies 

Hall on 1 December. Pictured with Com-

mander Caldera is Jim McConnell and 

Joe Czuberki...  

*Hey, Tony, stop goldbricking and get 

better! Itôs not that we miss you, but John 

pushed the wrong computer key and just 

transferred half the Post to Wasilla, 

Alaska! Thatôs AL Post 35, in case you 

were wondering. I liked Alaska when I 

worked there, but I donôt think Wasilla is 

ready for us... 

*Commander John Caldera of Post 

315 has invited the Legionnaires of Post 

448 to Post 315ôs Holiday party to be 

held at 6:00PM on 9 December in Room 

223é 

*If you know whatôs good for you, Arch 

needs volunteers to help set up for the 

Holiday Pot-Luck on 18 December. 

Please be at the Veterans' War Memorial 

Building NLT 10AM to help set up. Arch 

knows where all of you live... 

POST 

NOTES 

Support Our Troops!  

Join SLDN 

www.sldn.org 

California Vietnam Veterans Memorial 
20th Anniversary Coordinating Council  
PO Box 666, San Martin, CA. 95046 -0666 

Website: http://
www.CAVietnamMemorial.com  eMail : 

CAVietnamMemorial@yahoo.com  

California Vietnam Veterans 
Memorial  

20TH Anniversary Coordinating Council  

Is Proud to Announce  
That it is working together with the  

CA. Department of Veteran Affairs to  
Present a 5 day long event in honor of the  
20th Anniversary of the dedication of the  

California Vietnam Veterans Memorial  
Sacramento, CA. December 10~14, 2008.  

This event will begin on the date of the original Dedication  
with the reading of the  

names of Californiaôs Sons and Daughters  
who lost their lives in service to their  

country during the war in Southeast Asia.  
Other activities will include:  
× Military Unit Reunions  
× Veteran Organizations event  
× Live entertainment  
× Parade 

A.) December 13, 2008; B.) Route; from Old town past the Capitol Build-
ing, ending at the Memorial  

for the 20th Anniversary Dedication Celebration.  
We are seeking vendors that wish to set up a booth(s) during the event 

on Saturday.  
Vendors for consideration will be:  

× Military and other merchandise salesépins, patches, 
clothing, etc.  
× Information on Services and Assistance, i.e.: Employ-
ment, Housing, other.  

For more information and an application, please contact:  
DON HARPER 

4320 Valmonte Drive, Sacramento, CA. 95864  
PHONE #: 1-916-489-5669 eMail: GoVia@comcast.net  

mailto:info@post448.org
mailto:postnews@post448.org
http://www.post448.org/
http://www.sldn.org
http://ga1.org/sldn/supportsldn.html
http://www.CAVietnamMemorial.com
http://www.CAVietnamMemorial.com
mailto:CAVietnamMemorial@yahoo.com
mailto:GoVia@comcast.net
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December 2008 

SUPPORT OUR FRIENDS AT COLE HARDWARE ! 
Shop at any Cole Hardware store  and mention that you heard about them from Alexander Hamilton Post 448 or men-

tion account number 411. At the end of the year, we will receive a donation for all of the referrals.  So tell all of your 

friends and family.  If you are visiting SF, they have souvenirs too!!!  Thanks for your support!!! 

Cole Hardware 
956 COLE STREET 

San Francisco, CA 94117 

415-753-2653 

Fax: 415-753-0957  

M-F 7 am to 7:30 pm              

weekends 8 to 7  

Cole Hardware 
3317 MISSION STREET   

San Francisco, CA 94110 

415-674-8913 

Fax: 415-647-6554  

M-F 8 am to 7:30 pm  

weekends 8 to 7  

Cole Fox Hardware 
70 - 4TH STREET  
San Francisco, CA 94103 

415-777-4400   

Fax: 415-777-4453     

M-F 8 am to 7:30 pm 

weekends 9 to 5:30                   

 

Cole Hardware 
2254 POLK STREET  
San Francisco, CA 94109 

415-647-8700       

Fax: 415-674-8917 

M-F 8 am to 8 pm 

weekends 9 to 7  

Do you have comments about articles or 
news reported in the Intelligencer? Do you have 

an idea for an article or would like to submit an 

article you want considered for publication in 
the Post 448 Newsletter? 

 

Send your PDF or Word docs to: 
 

postnews@post448.org  
 

Deadline for publication in the next 

newsletter is the 25th of each month. The Post 

has the right to refuse publication of any article 
without explanation. 

Unless otherwise copyrighted or agreed 

upon, all contributions become the property of 
American Legion Post 448. 

Due to limited space, obituaries and 

memorial notices will be printed on a 

space available basis for members in good 

standing only.  

NOTICE 

Membership Card Required  
Due to an ongoing dispute with Veter-

ans' War Memorial Building manage-

ment, all members are now required to 

have membership cards on their person 

when attending monthly meetings, Post 

dinners, and other Post functions held in 

the Veterans' War Memorial Building. 

Your cooperation in this matter is appre-

ciated. 

Post 448  

2008 

Calendar  

DEC  6 Officersô Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial 
Building  

13 20th Anniversary of California Vietnam Veteran Memorial. See website 

for details 

17 Bingo with the Sisters, 5:00 PM   

18 Holiday ñPotluckò Dinner,  1800 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War 

Memorial Building  

2009 
Jan 3 09 Officersô Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial 

Building  

14 Bingo with the Sisters, 5:00 PM   

15 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

20 Inauguration of new Commander-in-Chief. 

7 Feb Officersô Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial 
Building  

18 Bingo with the Sisters, 5:00 PM   

19 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

7 Mar Officersô Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial 
Building  

18 Bingo with the Sisters, 5:00 PM   

19 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

28 Fort Miley òCare Packageó Project (tentative) 

4 Apr  Officersô Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial 
Building  

For a more accurate, up -to-the-minute calendar and event information and special announce-
ments, please check our website.  

overwhelming opposition to the war. 

Post 448 was particularly singled out 

when passing the reviewing stand. The 

individual announcing the parading units 

presented Post 448 as ñone of the largest 

and most active units in District 8.ò He 

then proceeded to give those assembled a 

short lecture concerning the need to allow 

Gays and Lesbians to serve in the military 

without limits. 

After the parade, Post 448 attended a 

barbeque in front of the Veterans' War 

Memorial Building, hosted by Post 911. 

Hot dogs and hamburgers for all Veter-

ans. It was much appreciated. 

(Continued from page 5) 

mailto:postnews@post448.org
http://www.post448.org
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At the 18 September General Meeting,  

Post members voted to reinstate the original 

potluck format for our holiday dinner, sched-

uled for Thursday, 18 December, in our regu-

lar meeting place, Room 202, Veterans' War 

Memorial Building. The potluck format tradi-

tion was started by our Post founder, Paul 

Hardman. 

The membership has enthusiastically em-

braced the return to the traditional format and 

one member has pledged to donate the turkey 

and another the ham. Members are asked to 

bring food to share.   A suggested ñmenuò is 

based on the last name of the member. It is 

suggested that you bring items listed, if your 

last name begins with the letter indicated. If 

your name begins with: 

Î A thru F : pasta, potatoes, vegetables, 

rice, or cornbread are suggested. 

Î G thru M : bring salads, fruit, Jell-O, 

coleslaw, beets. 

Î N thru S: bring deserts or chocolates. 

Î T thru Z : bring cold cuts, bread, 

cheese, shell fish, olives, pickles, 

nuts, or cranberries. 

All beverages will be provided by the 

Post. 

Entertaining the membership during our 

Holiday Dinner this year will be a saxophone 

ensemble, San Fransaxco. This sax ensemble 

is made up of members of our Post and Squad-

ron, or are all members of the Alexander Ham-

ilton Association.  

As has been instituted by vote of the mem-

HOLIDAY DINNER SET 

FOR 18 DECEMBER  

bership, due to the current situation in the 

building, members attending the dinner are 

required to have their American Legion Mem-

bership cards available when entering the hall.  

Assuming every attendee brings some-

thing for the dinner, we will not limit the num-

ber of members attending, however, attendees 

are requested to bring no more than one guest 

to the dinner. The Post dinners are restricted to 

Paid-Up Members only. The Sergeant-At-

Arms will be at the door checking membership 

cards and has been instructed to adhere to the 

strict ñone member one guestò rule. Your co-

operation is much appreciated. 


